Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes
April 30, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 1:10 p.m.
Members present were Tim Mudd, Melissa Nepi, David Headspeth, Amelia Abell, Amy Key and Heather Paulsen. 
Council reviewed the current agenda.  Tim Mudd made an addendum to the agenda to add discussion of stipends for the 2020/2021 school year.  Heather Paulsen made a motion to approve the agenda with the addendum; motion was seconded by Amy Key.  All were in consensus.
Council reviewed March meeting minutes and March special called meeting minutes.  Amelia Abell made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus.
No public comment.  
Tim Mudd shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment – 440 Students
· NTI and last day of school set for May 8th
Tim Mudd shared upcoming events:
· MES Student Parade on May 8th, 5-7 to distribute belongings, awards, next year’s supply list
· Chromebook drop off in the gym on May 11th from 10-2
· Senior parade May 11th
· Last day for teachers is May 11th/May 12th, last day for IA’s is May 15th
Tim Mudd presented to Council year to date budget for Section 6, General Fund, and the District Activity account. 
· Teacher classroom funds that were not used were used to purchase kidney/horseshoe tables for some classrooms.
· MES ASCP has been halted.  The plan right now is to open back when school starts, Aug. 6th.  Mona Nelson and Darlene Langseth have been furloughed.  Hope to hire them back as soon as possible.
· The district will receive money through a government grant to help offset loss of funds.
· A FEMA grant has been filed as well - these funds could help offset loss from ASCP closing and could help with funds needed to replace/repair Chromebooks.
Tim Mudd discussed with the Council that stipends for the 2020-2021 school year have been suspended.  They will be reinstated when we are able to start back the school year. If we do not start until December/January, stipends will be halved.
Tim Mudd updated the Council on class assignments and delay in master schedule due to unknown staffing.  Tim Mudd also discussed the unknown regarding the start of the year for 20-21. As soon as a decision is made, he will let his staff know.
Tim Mudd presented to the Council for approval the Title I Budget for 2020-2021. Note reduction in projected funds.  We are able to keep our staffing, one certified teacher-math interventionist, one full time IA at 6.5 hours, 1 IA for 6 hours.  Amy Key made a motion to approve the 2020-2021 Title I Budget. David Headspeth seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.
Tim Mudd presented to Council for approval the 2020/2021 Parent/School Learning Compact for approval.  It was suggested to add communication through class Dojo to the last two bullet points for parent communication and the first bullet point under teacher communication .  Amelia Abell made a motion to approve the 2020/2021 Parent/School Learning Compact with the addition of Dojo to communications for parents and teachers.  Amy Key seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.
Tim Mudd presented the District Title I Audit to the Council for review.  Corrective action plans are required and due July 1.  Tim Mudd will submit those.  Tim Mudd discussed that more parent involvement is needed on committees.
Tim Mudd presented to the Council ESS Budget for 20-21. Note there is a reduction in funds – we were able to cover day waiver and first grade camp for next year but will not have after school tutoring.  Amy Key made a motion to approve the 2020/2021 ESS Budget.  Amelia Abell seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.
Tim Mudd updated the Council on the change for Student Council Sponsor – Laura Beth is resigning, and Sharon Billings is taking over.  Sharon will receive the same stipend that was set for this sponsor.  Laura Beth will become the Beta Sponsor as Courtney Line is leaving-no stipend involved. 
Tim Mudd updated the Council on yearbooks for this year.  Monies are left over in the account allocated for field trips because of early closure of school. Tim Mudd suggested to the Council that we use these funds ($2000.00) along with monies from Lifetouch proceeds to purchase yearbooks for all students. Tim Mudd also suggested for the Council to transfer $4750.00 from Picture proceeds to field trips for 2020/2021 to be used in the same way we did last year.  Heather Paulsen made a motion to accept the transfer of funds to cover yearbooks for this year and field trips for the 2020/2021 school year.  Amelia Abell seconded the motion.  All were in consensus.
Tim Mudd updated the Council on SBDM Elections for Council Members for 20-21 and presented to  the Council the FAQ update that allows elections to take place virtually due to COVID.  Stacie Stroop and Christy Parsons are working to coordinate the Teacher election that will be held this Friday.  The PTO president, Kasey McCrary is coordinating the parent election. Parent nominees are due by May 1st and they will hold their election the week of May 4th.  
Tim Mudd updated the Council on the one-to-one devices for 2020/2021. PTO has given a large sum towards this it will affect PTO teacher reimbursement funds for next year due to their projected budget shortfall/not being able to have Fun Run, potentially Fall Festival, etc. 
Council reviewed committee minutes.
Other Business:  
The next regular scheduled meeting is May 21st, 2020  at 1:00 via Google Meet.
Amelia Abell made a motion to adjourn; Amy Key seconded and all were in agreement.  Meeting adjourned at 2:04 PM.
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